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November 3, 2022 
 
To:  Lake and Peninsula School Board 
From:  Tim McDermott 
 
 
Re:  Maintenance Report 
 
 
At the beginning of November with LPSD operations in full swing the 
Maintenance Department is scrambling to keep up.  During the past month 
LPSD traveling Maintenance was able to send 2 men for 7 days (14-man days) 
to Chignik Lake and 2 men for a total of 9-man days to Chignik Lagoon.   Two 
days were spent at Igiugig.  The rest of the site maintenance for the month was 
executed by site-based personnel.  Thank you to the Head Teachers and 
Principals for the communication, organization, and supervision of the day-to-
day operation of the sites.   
 
 
Safety and Compliance attended the Annual Maintenance Conference in 
Anchorage on October 5th and 6th.  Topics included health and safety, recruiting 
and training staff, supply chain issues, and fuel storage to name a few of the 
areas that were particularly relevant to LPSD as we work to establish and 
maintain District CIP eligibility.  Safe Schools training assignments have been 
distributed to all custodial and maintenance related personnel. 
 
 
During the coming month, beyond the day-to-day operations and asset 
maintenance, the disposition of the Chignik Bay and Pilot Point facilities will 
be determined.  The Maintenance Department is standing by, waiting to hear 
the desires of the School Board and ascertain the level of Borough participation 
in the future operation of these assets.  Dependent on the determination of the 
regional leadership, LPSD Maintenance is prepared to respond to the 
circumstances.   



 
As this more critical time of year approaches with waning daylight and colder 
temperatures, please be prepared with a headlamp or flashlight, ice cleats, and 
the proper clothing.  Keep an eye out for the kids in the early mornings and 
after school when it is getting dark.  The lines of communication to 
Maintenance are open.  Maintenance is accessible at maintenance@lpsd.com, 
by office phone, 907-268-6401 ext. 228, or by cell phone contact, 907-469-
0460.   
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